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Council Agenda Memo  
 
From:  Gary R. Mader, Utilities Director 
   Doug Walker, City Attorney 
 
Meeting:  August 24, 2004 
 
Subject:  Property Acquisition:  1209 – 1219 W. North Front Street 
 
Item #’s:  G-10 
 
Presenter(s): Gary R. Mader, Utilities Director 
 
 

Background  
 
The Electric Department, Line Division and Underground offices, shops and storage facilities 
are located in the 1100 block of West North Front Street.  The current buildings were first 
built over 35 years ago.  As the City has grown, so have the Utility’s electric distribution 
divisions.  Rather than abandon the current site and build new to meet this growth, the 
Utilities Department has acquired suitable adjacent properties as they have become available 
and integrated those facilities into the previously constructed facilities.  The old YMCA 
property, which was located on the same block, was acquired in the 70’s.  A private residence 
in that same block was acquired in the 80’s, and a commercial business in the block just east 
was acquired in the 90’s.  These acquisitions have been fully integrated into the Line 
Division’s operations, and have provided well for the needed growth. 
 
The property located at 1209 – 1219 West North Front, generally referred to as the Thompson 
Building, was approved for purchase to continue the expansion of the Line Division facilities 
in the area at the Council meeting of March 23, 2004. 
 

Discussion 
 

The Purchase Agreement approved in March contained several contingencies required by the 
City to protect its interests in the proposed purchase.  Subsequent investigation revealed that 
there were some problems to be addressed by the seller; concerning the legal description and 
the presence of asbestos containing materials.  The proposed addendum to the Purchase 
Agreement addresses those problems and provides a firm date for the building tenant to 
vacate the property.  A copy of the proposed addendum is attached. 
 
 
 



Alternatives 
 
It appears that the Council has the following alternatives concerning the issue at hand. The 
Council may: 
 

1. Approve the addendum to the Purchase Agreement. 
2. Deny the addendum. 
3. Modify the addendum to meet the wishes of the Council. 
4. Table the issue. 

 
Recommendation 

 
City Administration recommends that the Council approve the addendum to the Purchase 
Agreement for the property at 1209 – 1219 West North Front Street and that the Mayor be 
authorized to execute the Purchase Agreement addendum. 
 

Sample Motion 
 
I move to approve the addendum to the Purchase Agreement for property at 1209 – 1219 
West North Front Street and authorize the Mayor to execute the addendum. 
 
 
 




